REPORT TO ECCLES COMMUNITY COMMITTEE

25th JULY 2006

BARTON UPON IRWELL CONSERVATION AREA APPRAISAL

BACKGROUND

Definition Of A Conservation Area

The Planning Act 1990 provides the current legislation for the designation of conservation areas.
A conservation area is defined as ‘an area of special architectural or historic interest, the character or appearance of which it is desirable to preserve or enhance’.

All planning authorities are required to determine which parts of their area merits conservation area status.  Salford currently has sixteen conservation areas.

Best Value And Conservation Areas

In 2005 the Audit Commission introduced three new Best Value performance indicators in support of the planning legislation.
BV 219a
Identifies the total number of conservation areas in the local authority area.

BV 219b
Identifies the percentage of conservation areas in the local authority area with an up to date character appraisal.

BV219c
Identifies the percentage of conservation areas with published management proposals.

DETAILS

Progress

Salford City Council is able to comply with BV219a as this is simply a case of counting up the 16 conservation areas.

In respect of BV219b the city council is producing 3 draft conservation area appraisals for public consultation, one of which is Barton Upon Irwell.

What is Conservation Area Appraisal

The purpose of a conservation area appraisal is to define what is important about its character and appearance. 

The information is then used to clarify conservation area boundaries as well as providing a context for the assessment of development proposals within the area.  

The document also provides the basis for the development of management proposals for the conservation area.

Consultation
It is recognised that the successful management of conservation areas can only be achieved with the support and input from stakeholders and in particular local residents and property owners.  

Salford City Council will therefore be consulting on the draft character appraisal for Barton Upon Irwell in August and September 2006.

The process will involve: -

· Publishing the document on the city councils website from early August.

· Making the document available for inspection in local public buildings (details to be confirmed).

· Holding a consultation event and exhibition at the Cawdor House Community Centre between 3pm and 9pm on Wednesday 6th September 2006.

· Distributing a leaflet and response postcard to local residents advising them of the consultation details.

RECOMMENDATIONS

· That members of the community committee note the details of the report.

· That members of the community help in making the wider community aware of this consultation.

Contacts: -
Cathy Mitchell 0161 779 6047



Perry Twigg 0161 779 6053 or 0161 793 2499

